
    June 26, 1997

Mr. Stephen R. Dines
Senior Environmental Engineer
Coastal Corporation
P.O. Box 1087
Colorado Springs, Colorado  80944

Re: CG-6 AT PFC 20
   Dumas, Potter County
   
Dear Mr. Dines:

This is in response to your letter dated March 26, 1997 
concerning the existing compressor engine at the Panhandle Field 
Compressor Station 20.  We understand that the engine was 
originally installed in 1972.  After evaluation of the 
information which you have furnished, we have determined that 
your project is exempt from the permit procedures under Standard 
Exemption 7 from the Standard Exemption List dated May 8, 1972.  
We also understand that the unit is a Superior 8GT-825 Engine 
rated at 1,100-horsepower.

A copy of the exemption in effect at the time of installation is 
enclosed.  You must operate in accordance with all requirements 
of the enclosed standard exemption.

You are reminded that regardless of whether a permit is 
required, these facilities must be in compliance with all rules 
and regulations of the TNRCC and of the U.S. Environmental 
Protection Agency at all times.

If you have any questions concerning this exemption, please 
contact Ms. Melissa Y. Forey of our New Source Review Permits 
Division at (512) 239-1594.

Sincerely,

James E. Crocker, P.E. 



Manager, Coatings and Combustion Section
New Source Review Permits Division

JC/MF/ms

Enclosure

cc: Mr. Boyd Deaver, Air Program Manager, Amarillo
Record No. 50651
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